






 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 23, 2018 

 

John Laird, Secretary for Natural Resources  

Chair, Ocean Protection Council  

California Natural Resources Agency  

1416 9th Street, Suite 1311  

Sacramento, CA 95814 

Sent via electronic mail to: COPCpublic@resources.ca.gov 

 

RE: Item 5c: Support Updating Monitoring Recommendations for Emerging Contaminants in 

Coastal Waters 

 

Dear Secretary Laird and Members of the Ocean Protection Council: 

 

The undersigned organizations are in strong support of funding by the Ocean Protection Council (OPC) to 

the Southern California Coastal Water Research Project (SCCWRP) to convene and facilitate an expert 

panel to update monitoring recommendations for contaminants of emerging concern (CECs) in coastal 

waters. By approving this project, OPC would fill a longstanding and important gap in addressing CECs 

in coastal and marine waters.  

 

CECs are an exponentially growing problem, with over 30 million chemicals currently listed on the 

Chemical Abstract Service Registry and over 4,000 new chemicals added daily. These pharmaceuticals, 

personal care products, and pesticides are released into waterways through treated wastewater discharges 

and polluted runoff from urban and agriculture communities. CECs are currently discharged into 

California waterways unregulated and unmonitored, with the State Water Resources Control Board’s 

(State Water Board) CEC monitoring protocols solely focused on public health and not on threats to 

aquatic life. This project would allow OPC to provide the State Water Board with timely guidance and 

recommendations to require CEC monitoring in coastal and marine environments. Importantly, this 

project would be a critical complement as the State Water Board begins to develop protocols for inland 

CEC ambient monitoring.  

 

SCCWRP is well positioned to convene this panel as a lead research organization working on coastal 

water contaminants, including work on the State Water Board’s Monitoring Strategies for CECs in 

Recycled Water and an OPC-funded project for CEC screening in the Southern California Bight. The 

undersigned organizations believe that stakeholder participation will be vital throughout the panel 

process, and support OPC’s plan to meet with State Water Board staff, the Department of Toxic 

Substances Control (DTSC) staff, and other interested agencies and stakeholders to refine the 

management questions that the panel will address.  

 

OPC’s investment in this project will improve California’s marine and coastal water quality by filling an 



important gap in science, providing critical guidance to the State Water Board’s statewide CEC 

management strategy, and informing DTSC’s safe consumer product recommendations. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Sean Bothwell       Jennifer Savage 

Policy Director      California Policy Manager 

California Coastkeeper Alliance    Surfrider Foundation 

  

Annelisa Moe       George H. Leonard, PhD 

Water Quality Scientist     Chief Scientist 

Heal the Bay      Ocean Conservancy 

 

Rikki Eriksen, PhD 

Director, Marine Protected Areas Program 

California Marine Sanctuary Foundation 
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